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December 20, 2017 
 

Bargaining Bulletin  

 

To all members of the Ontario and Quebec BTS units, 

 

Given the numerous common issues in Ontario and Quebec, we have agreed to a set 

of bargaining rules of engagement in order to showcase our solidarity and strengthen 

our position during negotiations with the Company.  

 

Our discussions with the Company will conclude in Toronto on December 22, 2017. 

Over the holidays, the Committee will remain available in the event that resuming 

negotiations is necessary. On January 8th, 2018 bargaining will resume continuously in 

Montreal until the January 31st, 2018 deadline. 

 

As we write this bulletin discussions with the Company continue and our Committee 

remains united and determined to reach our goals.  

 

Happy holidays to everyone, 

Your Bargaining Committee 

 

In solidarity, your Unifor Joint BTS Bargaining Committee, 

Ontario Committee     Québec Committee  

Shawn Cowan, Local 43    Jocelyn Bouchard, Local 176  

Jim Fling Local, Local 34-O     Christian Dénommée, Local 98  

Colum Lynn, Local 1996-O     Charles Saumure, Local 81 

Jeff Mark, Local 47     Jean-Stéphane Mayer, National Representative 
Tyson Siddall, Telecommunications Director 
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